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 Chapter 2 

Eight Years in a Flash! 

During these eight years, Ye Xuan lived a simple life. 

The current Ye Xuan liked to stay at home more and more. 

... 
Today, he would go to Big Sister’s room to sign in for some money. 
Tomorrow, he would go to his Second Sister’s place to sign in for some 
medical skills. The day after tomorrow, he would go to his Fourth Sister’s 
place to improve his looks. 

Ye Xuan was now eight years old. 

Eight years! 

“Do you know how I spent the past eight years!” 

Ye Xuan thought about it and took out a notebook from the screen. 

He began to flip through it. 

He turned to the first page. 

[June 5, 2013. I’ve finally learned how to walk. No, I can finally show my 
ability to walk. After all, my physique has already exceeded the 
standards of an adult. Not to mention walking, if it weren’t for my short 
legs, I think I could have instantly defeated Bolt. Although that’s the 
case, I can’t show too much. After all, I’m afraid of being directly 
exposed, so I’d better hide for now.] 
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[Speaking of which, it’s been really boring. During this period of time, I 
have been drinking milk every day and was about to vomit. I feel that I 
no longer know what meat tastes like, let alone seafood.] 

[Oh right, I signed in at Fourth Sister’s room today. Perhaps it’s because 
Fourth Sister Ye Chan wants to become a streamer in the future, so I 
signed in and received an improvement in my looks.] 

… 

[January 1, 2021. Today, it’s finally 2021. After some calculations, it’s 
been eight years since I came here. Eight years, and I haven’t 
accomplished anything. I’ve been eating and waiting for death. I don’t 
think this will do. My sisters have already taken off.] 

[Big Sister Ye Wan was promoted to Vice-President of Jinling Southeast 
Securities yesterday and released a new fund. She agreed to raise a 
maximum of 15 billion, but in the end, she raised more than 200 billion. It 
can be seen that she’s very capable. It’s no wonder I always obtained 
money from signing in at her place.] 

[Second Sister Ye Ying, who was just a nurse back then, also became 
one of the top medical professors in China. I don’t know what to say. 
Anyway, I feel that my Second Sister’s medical skills are average. 
Perhaps I signed in and obtained too many medical skills from her, such 
that I’m now at the top of the world. Perhaps it was because she couldn’t 
even treat her menstrual cramps and needed my help.] 

[Oh right, in the past few years, I’ve already taken revenge on her for 
spanking me back then. To be honest, it felt good.] 

[Third Sister Ye Xin has been practicing martial arts since she was 
young. She’s a woman but she’s not inferior to men. Now, she’s even a 
martial arts master. I heard that, in the words of Big Sister, the strong 
yuppies are her company’s security guards. Third Sister Ye Xin can even 
beat several of them alone. I obtained my current good physique and the 
ultimate martial arts from signing in at Third Sister’s room.] 



[Fourth Sister Ye Chan is a top livestreamer on the Flying Fish App. She 
now has tens of millions of fans. Furthermore, her monthly tips can reach 
tens of millions. It’s flashy, but useless. After so many years, she only 
contributed 20 points to my appearance. Fourth Sister, you have to work 
hard.] 

[Fifth Sister Ye Fei is now a top singer in China. She relied on her voice 
and singing skills to become famous. At the same time, her songs, 
compositions, and singing are all top-notch. She’s much more ferocious 
than Jay Zhou back then. She’s known as one of the most promising 
singers in the Chinese music industry. However, it seemed like I didn’t 
get anything useful from Fifth Sister. After all, I haven’t reached the 
stage of voice change yet, so whatever I receive from her is useless.] 

[Sixth Sister Ye Meng is a well-known actress. At the age of 20, she 
received the title of Best Actress. The previous movie, Summer and 
Cicadas, earned five billion yuan at the box office. She’s considered top-
notch in China.] 

[Seventh Sister Ye Bing is now working in the military. It’s very hard to 
imagine that a girl would have such a big name in the military and even 
have the military rank of Dragon Officer. After all, in the Chinese military, 
in ascending order, the ranks are divided into Dragon Warriors, Dragon 
Lieutenants, Dragon Officers, Dragon Generals, and Dragon 
Marshals.Seventh Sister Ye Bing is a Dragon Officer in the military. It 
can be seen that her achievements and status are extraordinary.] 

[Eighth Sister Ye Qian is now a Chinese scientist and a new 
academician of the Chinese Academy of Sciences.] 

[Ninth Sister Ye Xue is an archeologist and a professor in the archeology 
department of Tsinghua University. It’s been so long, but I’ve only seen 
her a few times. However, I did get the Golden Eye technique from Ninth 
Sister.] 

[In addition, I signed in for Eight Extremes Fist Mastery from Third Sister 
today.] 



[January 3, 2021. I signed in with Fourth Sister for some appearance 
points.] 

[January 4, 2021. I signed in at Fifth Sister’s place for divine piano skills.] 

[January 5, 2021. Sign in, sign in, sign in. Ye Xuan, oh Ye Xuan, how 
can you be so depraved? You’re embarrassing all transmigrators! You 
need to do something big, just like a small goal of earning 100 million 
from your previous life!] 

[January 6, 2021. Pfft, I forgot. I already have 300 billion in savings. In 
less than a day, I achieved my small goal. In addition, I signed at Third 
Sister’s place today and received a few Constitution points.] 

[January 7, 2021, I went to Big Sister’s place…] 

Ye Xuan was speechless. 

F*ck it, he couldn’t remember anymore! 

With that thought, he simply threw the notebook into the screen in front 
of him. 

Then, he looked at the screen and saw his information. 

[Name: Ye Xuan.] 

[Age: 8] 

[Appearance: 97] 

[Assets: 365 billion] 

[Physique: 800 (Typical Adult Constitution: 100)] 

[Skills: Eight Extremes Fist Mastery, Golden Eye, Tenfold Cash Return 
Skill, All-Knowing Skill, Unparalleled Music Skill, Divine Investment Skill, 
Divine Acupuncture Skill, Divine…] 

  


